

Coppermine Chapter
Planning Meeting Minutes
November 09, 2025 at 2:00 PM

I. Meeting call to order by: Debora Saliego at 2:00 PM.

II. Invocation by: Kee Black

III. Approval of Agenda by: Debora Saliego

- A. Ember Sloan – Can you add me to the agenda under Reports for “Radiation Exposure Grant” with Tuba City Regional Health Care Cooperation. Debora Saliego -Ember Sloan will be added to Reports: letter H.
- B. Debora Saliego -Debbie Tsinigine wants to amend October 12 and October 14, 2025 Planning Meeting Agenda to make correction on date, time, and year of resolutions. That will be added under Old Business: letter B.
 - Planning Meeting was schedule for October 12 at 3:00PM, got a call to attend Western Navajo Agency emergency meeting at Tonalea Chapter. Debbie and I, we had to leave for Tonalea Chapter and postponed the Planning Meeting for that day. The meeting was over before we got there. I reschedule the Planning Meeting to October 14, 2025 at 12:00 PM.

Motion by: Kee Black

Second by: Debbie E. Tsinigine

Vote: 02-00-01

IV. Review & Approval of last meeting minutes: Forward to Chapter Meeting for approval.

V. Old Business:

- A. Prior missing CLUPC resolution #CO-04-17-25 needs to be recreated and get officials' signatures -Sec/Treas action item.
 - 1. Debora Saliego -Laverne Tsosie wants resolution #CO-04-17-25 to be recreated and get signatures and Debbie Tsinigine was assigned to take care of this. Laverne Tsosie, can you tell us what's going on.
 - 2. Laverne Tsosie -I kind of confuse myself and had to print out some documents.
 - Resolution CO-03-15-25 Accepting & Approving Section of Community Land Use Planning with four (4) extra people in here. Which was approved, we decided to add four (4) more people. Within that same meeting, I did not make a copy of the conversation we had, we said now we four and one (1) still remaining from the year before, I have done the four years. Then we said to do another resolution to add me and put all five (5) people.
 - Resolution CO-04-17-25 This resolution was approved and needs signature. One (1) person already on the resolution and we decided to add four (4) more members, should have a total of five (5) members on this resolution. I've been asking about this and no one knows what happen to it. This is the resolution I need.
 - New Resolution; Resolution of Coppermine Chapter Accepting and Approving the **Election of New Officers** and their roles for the Community Land Use Planning Committee of Coppermine Chapter. ADDED number #4 Coppermine Chapter

Community Land Use Planning Committee **members shall serve a four (4) year term that runs concurrently with Chapter Officials.** Resolution has all five (5) members as follow; Laverne Tsosie, Debra Benally, Cynthia Slim, Calvin Begay, and Wilford Lane. I need a resolution number and I need this one. This was presented at April 07,2025 meeting.

3. Debora Saliego -So we need the proper heading with signatures.
 4. Laverne Tsosie -This is just a sample for you guys, you copy, paste, or rewrite it. It's done here for you, just need heading and your signatures.
 5. Debora Saliego -She found the missing resolution.
- B. Amend October 12 to October 14, 2025 Planning Meeting Agenda to make correction on date, time, and year of resolutions on October 12 to reflect October 14, 2025.
1. Debora Saliego -We schedule Planning Meeting for October 12 at 2:00 PM, has resolution's year 25 to be corrected to 26. Reschedule to October 14 at 12:00 PM.
 2. Loren Thomas -Can you also change the year of the resolutions.
 3. Debora Saliego -Yes, the year will be corrected, including date and time.
 3. Laverne Tsosie -I also have a question, if you create a resolution for the planning meeting, then you scratch it out because you're not going to talk about it. Should that be on the agenda for Regular Chapter Meeting?
 4. Debora Saliego -Are you talking about CO-04-17-25?
 5. Laverne Tsosie -No, it's CO-10-01-25 Duties and Responsibilities under Title 26. We talked about it at the Planning Meeting and decided to scratch it out.
 6. Debora Saliego -I think we voted and it did not pass.
 7. Laverne Tsosie -You put it on the Regular Meeting and put notes on that, should it be like that.
 8. Debora Saliego -No, if it does not pass, it does not move to the regular meeting. But we do reference in our book at the Admin Building.
 9. Laverne Tsosie -I have another question, the meeting minutes has a cross-out lines. Was there a reason for them to be crossed out? Or they are not supposed to be cross out. On October 14, IV. Review and approval of last meeting minutes, VI. A. Financial Report by Sec/Treas., and VI. B. Resolution CO-10-001-25.
 10. Debora Saliego -Oh, it should not be crossed-out and all of those are what's going forward to the Regular Meeting.
 11. Laverne Tsosie -How do you take this off or how do you change on the website?
 12. Debora Saliego -That needs to update.
 13. Debbie E. Tsinigine -There are notes under it, it's going to be moved forward to Chapter meeting. Same thing with the other one, should have notes.
 14. Laverne Tsosie -Note by Debbie; Reading of Meeting Minutes is done at Chapter Meeting with community voters' approval not at Planning Meeting.
 15. Debbie E. Tsinigine -The note explains it, I don't do the (got interrupted by Laverne)
 16. Laverne Tsosie -You don't cross it out though.
 17. Debbie E. Tsinigine - I don't do the Meeting Minutes or the Financial Report at the Planning Meeting, that goes to the Chapter Meeting.

18. Debora Saliego -I see what you're saying, crossing out means we are not going to (got interrupted by Laverne)
19. Laverne Tsosie – Crossing out means you are not going to discuss anymore. That's my take on it. I wouldn't cross out on mine, especially if it's discussed.
20. Debora Saliego -I need a motion on those action items on Old Business.

Motion by: Kee Black Second by: Debbie E. Tsinigine Vote: 02-00-01

VI. New Business:

A. Financial Report by Sec/Treas:

1. Debora Saliego -Financial Report we will move that to the Regular Meeting.

B. **Resolution #CO-11-004-26:** Authorizing the Approval of the Financial Assistance in the amount of \$250.00 for Jessina Colleen Turquoise utilizing the Housing Discretionary Fund Account 09-6724 for Archeological Clearance. (CO-10-004-26 from October)

1. Tom Franklin -You need to make a motion for your old business.
2. Debora Saliego -We just did.
3. Debora Saliego -Jessina, we got all the packet. Is Jessina here? She's coming to the Regular Meeting she said but we are supposed to have a complete packet for it to go to the Regular Meeting. We don't have her Voter Registration card.
4. Laverne Tsosie -That was from last month, is it on Old Business? Is this with the same resolution number?
5. Debora Saliego -No, it was tabled. It's supposed to be 10, not 11 (November).
6. Laverne Tsosie -So, we are using 10 or 11?
7. Debora Saliego -Should be CO-11 for November. It has 11 on our agenda, which is correct.
8. Debbie E. Tsinigine -Original copy has 10 from October Chapter meeting. Should be under Old Business for November.
9. Debora Saliego -We don't have a complete packet. If Connie or Rohvena will show up, they might have the documents.

Motion by: Debbie E. Tsinigine Second by: Kee Black Vote: 02-00-01

NOTE: Resolution #CO-10-004-26: Jessina Turquoise for Archeological Clearance is on October Planning Meeting & Regular Chapter Meeting. Was table by Ella Tsinnijinnie at Regular meeting stipulate until she attends. Was put back on November Planning meeting with a different number CO-11-004-26, move to Regular meeting & to provide Voter's card.

C. **Resolution CO-11-009-26:** Authorizing the Approval of \$250.00 to the family of the late Larry Saganitso utilizing the General Activity Fund Account 01:6722 for Funeral Expense.

1. Debora Saliego -It's the same thing, they did not include the application and all the information. But, did you want to talk on behave of that?
2. Rose Johnson -Good afternoon, Larry is my younger brother he recently passed and I came to pick up application for assistance. I gave the application to my sister Annie Yellowman because she has all his documents. She submitted the application,

documents that same day and said they don't issue the check right away, have to go to chapter meeting first.

3. Debora Saliego -Rose, was a registered voter here?
4. Rose Johnson -Yes
5. Debora Saliego -Let's just vote on these two to the Chapter Meeting, if we don't have the information, we will just table it.
So, let's do a vote on Jessina Turquoise, we need her voter's registration. Now, let's vote on Larry Saganitso's resolution.

Motion by: Debbie E. Tsinigine Second by: Kee Black Vote: 02-00-01

6. Debora Saliego -We are missing documents on the two resolutions, but will move it the Regular Meeting. If they are still missing documents, we will table it at that point.
To Rose Johnson -tell them to bring the papers before Friday.

VII. Reports:

A. Council Delegate, Helena Nez-Begay -Absent

B. Council Delegate LDA, Tom Franklin;

1. Debora Saliego -Tom Franklin is going to represent Delegate Begay.
2. Tom Franklin -Delegate Begay will not be here today. She is helping a family in Kaibeto area with roads. Other than that, I don't much to report just a few items.
 - a. Don't know if Chapter Officials attend October 31, 2025 Navajo Nation Reapportionment Meeting in Tuba City. We have five (5) Chapters now – Kaibeto, Tonalea, LeChee, Coppermine & Bodaway. Reapportionment Plans are as follow;
Plan 1 - Kaibeto, Tonalea, LeChee & Coppermine
Plan 2 -Kaibeto, Tonalea, LeChee, Coppermine & portion of Bodaway
Plan 3 -Kaibeto, Tonalea, LeChee & Coppermine
Plan 4 -Kaibeto, Tonalea, LeChee, Coppermine, Bodaway & Inscription House
They did their survey and came up with four (4) plans. You can take a photo of these maps, only (1) copy given to us. This is done every couple of years and just to let you know.
 - b. ARPA Funds; which was allocated by Washington to the Chapters. Your previous Officials approved the funds for five (5) projects are as follow; New Cemetery, Heavy Duty Dump Truck & Trailer, Chapter Warehouse, Solid Waste Management, and PPE Supplies. PPE Supplies funds were used to purchase supplies and that's the money used.
 - c. On August 22, 2025 Chapter Officials, and myself we met with Delegate Begay regarding ARPA Funds. Delegate Begay said, we need to use the funds as soon as possible because if we don't it, they might take the funds. Since I been coming to this Chapter, there is a need of housing. Chapter Officials agreed to combine the funds back together and use it towards housing. I completed the paperwork to utilize the funds for housing needs. When I came here last Monday, told you guys that I was going to Window Rock to ask about the ARPA Funds. I had completed forms for the process of ARPA as follow; Expenditure Plan, Budget Form 1, Budget Form 2, and Budget Form 4, and was told to submit all documents soon.

The document that I did need signature, it says Chapter Officials and does not say Chapter President, Vice President, or Secretary, it says Officials. I called CSC to schedule a Special Meeting as soon as possible, we need to forward this paper for processing so she did schedule with agenda on Friday. On Wednesday and Thursday, I was in Farmington, New Mexico for a training. On my way back I stopped in Window Rock, and viewed their checklist. On the list it had resolution, I should have ask if resolution is needed and it's my fault for not asking. That's why we cancelled the Special Meeting, we did not the resolution. On October 31, Friday Delegate Begay had a meeting in Tuba City at noon and I we were schedule to be in Bodaway. Since we were nearby, we planned to stop by Coppermine and Constance Lano, CSC has been wanting to meet with Delegate Helena Nez-Begay. We sat down with her to talk about the projects and update. Talked about ARPA, ESCROW Funds, all assessment needs to be at the Chapter Office because those are confidential information. I send a list of Bathroom renovation to Chris Benally and gave a copy to Constance Lano. Within Delegate region we have 154 applicants who are receiving Bathroom Renovations.

- d. We talked about the processing for pavements on Route 6210, N20, and N21.
 - f. We also talked about the accounting system MIP, Veterans information, and CHID homes applicants who are receiving trailers.
 - g. About noon time, we were on Facebook says we are stealing funds and that is kind of dishearten to hear which is not true. I'm trying to help you guys, move these money forward to the Chapter and to you. That's what we were doing, it bothers me, I will not respond to Facebook and that does not belong there. Just to tell what is really going on and update.
3. Laverne Tsosie -Kee Black has been working on a project and needs to continue working on it.
 4. Tom Franklin -He needs to work with Connie Lano on that. If it is Chapter project, it is under Chapter Administration CSC.
 5. Laverne Tsosie -The reason why I'm asking is because I've been to several homes and some of these homes are not done right. Waterlines, water heater, water pump are in areas where they are not supposed to be, Cistern Systems are not correctly installed or correctly identify and in the wrong place. Someone really needs to do a follow up.
 6. Tom Franklin -The assessments that you did, the Chapter Manager will review it.
 7. Alex Whitehair -I have a question about the money that was transferred from the five projects. Did that really happen or how much of that went over there? On Facebook it sounded like it was not legit. Did it really happen or did not?
 8. Tom Franklin -It did go through, just the other day we did receive our email, it was given a number. Just to let you know and It's going forward.
 9. Debora Saliego -So it went through all the process?
 10. Tom Franklin -Once it gets to the legislation they start the process. The total amount for the project is \$1,696 298.61 = Cemetery \$108,217.40, Truck & Trailer \$160,000.00, PPE Supplies \$12,538.15, Solid Waste Management \$36,000.00, and Chapter Warehouse \$1,379,543.06.

11. Alex Whitehair -So none of these five projects are going forward, instead it is going to housing.
12. Tom Franklin -Yes, it's all going to housing. It will be up to Chapter staff and Chapter Officials to take care of it.
13. Loren Thomas -Thank you Tom for going over that and all the work you are doing for our Coppermine Chapter. I know you and Delegate have five chapters and thank you very for all the work you do. I have a question on multi-purpose building, is that still going through?
14. Tom Franklin -The multi-purpose building is another project. I send the information to Chris Benally when he was here, he was to fill out the forms, do a budget and submit, I'm still waiting on it. I might have the draft of the resolution.
15. Heidi Black-Herder -Who is doing the resolution?
16. Tom Franklin -I know assessments are completed on the south side, if they schedule themselves to do north side or once the whole chapter assessment is done, then do resolution. The selection process will be in December, January, and February. The assessment for June, July, August, and September.
17. Earlene Saliego-Black -It seems like you do them by yourself, when are we going to come together to do selection.
18. Tom Franklin -Again, that's up to the Chapter officials and Chapter Manager. Delegate and I have nothing to do with it, we just did the paperwork and forward it for a legislation. It is up to them, I know there are people who are in need of home. It is sad to see how our people live.
19. Ron Black -Thank you and I respect you guys. It is a lot of work, my brother worked with the Chapter for years. We vote and we have the right to know what's going on, that's what gets to me. Meeting taking place, others are not notified and all you need is just a phone call, so that person can be over there with you guys. This has been going on for years with previous Officials, I've been married to my wife for 40 years and I have been attending meetings here. It has been years, officials term after term, talk about bringing the water from the Power Plant and still no water today. As of today, why do we vote and that is the thing that gets to me. After four years comes new ones will be here again. I just want to say, as voters of this community we have a right to see what's going on.
20. Tom Franklin -Money make things happen, the plan was to get water to Coppermine but it only could go up to LeChee, is still in process and the goal is to bring it to Coppermine. The cost of things is going up and had enough funds to bring it to LeChee. Has to keep going, just have seek more fundings for it. The meeting we had, I scheduled that meeting for them because they have not meet and talk about projects.
21. Earlene Black -So one official was there?
22. Tom Franklin -That day Debbie Tsinigine came right before we were almost done. She was there for water, we brought her in and ask to sign the paper. She signed first and it did say to be sign by Chapter Officials. On Monday morning, we met with Debora Saliego and Kee Black and they decided to sign the document. Then having to wait until the next meeting and we had to submit it to Window Rock for processing.

- Those trailers are not going to come tomorrow, still needs approval, go through the process and how many trailers will be approved. Within the budget I put 18 trailers.
23. Laverne Tsosie -Do you have which company or where you are going to get trailers?
 24. Tom Franklin -That is not up to us or up to them (Officials). The Chapter is not certified. They (Window Rock) have to advertise it, bid it out. It's up to them of how they going to work on it. It will be (interrupt by Laverne)... It will in the newspaper.
 25. Laverne Tsosie -She gets the trailer and gets the key. She does not move in until waterline and electric are hook up? Do you have all the schedule plans, so if the trailer is coming on March 01st and the waterline will be here between March 15 to March 30, move in is first week of April. Not waiting two to ten years. I know two trailers came and they are having a hard time trying to get their waterlines. Now they are being told they can move in until their waterlines are hook up.
 26. Tom Franklin -That's a question for Chapter Officials and Chapter Staff. Your eligibility requirements are; they must have Homesite Lease, Coppermine Chapter registered Voter, be an unhouse individual, living in an over crowded housing. Who is going to be selected is on them and the (interrupted by Laverne "who has that ") and the Chapter Officials. Chapter Officials should have copies or Chapter Office has the copy.
 27. Debora Saliego -I do not have a copy.
 28. Tom Franklin -Constance might have a copy, don't know if Delegate made copies. You signed it, pass it over and it's out of my hands.
 29. Alex Whitehair -I have a question to Tom Franklin, you said a Special Meeting was supposed to happen to obtain signatures, but did not happen. Instead, you had to meet in Page for signatures. Should everything supposed to come before the Chapter, is that supposed to be the process and for people to know. One signature here at the office and the other two signatures behind the hill.
 30. Tom Franklin -We meet with the Chapter Officials and this is what they wanted. The meeting at administration office with Constance was to get her signature and discuss the projects. We got Debbie's signature that same day, when she was getting water. We talked to Debora Saliego, went round and round with her over the weekend but coming Monday morning we got their signatures and take it to Window Rock for processing.
 31. Alex Whitehair -But it was not signed at duly called meeting.
 32. Tom Franklin -If you want and I can pull it all back out.
 33. Alex Whitehair -I'm just saying that, the disagreement and complaint down the line it's not good.
 34. Laverne Tsosie -it needs to go through the Planning Meeting and to the Chapter Meeting, people will question about that.
 35. Tom Franklin -This project has a deadline for December 2025. We are trying to move it forward to get a legislation for it before the deadline.
 36. Laverne Tsosie -You are doing this the last minute. You should have worked on it, just let it sat there and sat there. Trying to work on it the last minute, it should have been done here at the meeting.
 37. Tom Franklin -It happen and I can't take it back.
*Same questions asked and Tom is repeating things he talked about before.

38. Ron Black -If I got a trailer, I'm registered here and I'm from Shonto. Can I move the trailer to Shonto?
39. Tom Franklin -That's up to the chapter officials.
40. Rose Johnson -My son has an old small trailer, it is ready to fall apart. Would like someone to check on his trailer. His whole family has health problems, in wheel chair and is in desperate need of a home. I reported this at a meeting and told Debbie. Please check his trailer.

C. Chapter President, Debora Saliego;

1. The City of Page want to build a Data Center, the back road of Vermillion. The Big Lake and Highway 89 in that area, they are clearing the area for the Center. I guess they had a meeting on Wednesday, then I guess the City Council name Steve Kidman said, I guess the community ask him where are you going to get water. I, guess Steve Kidman told them, they will get the water from the Navajo Nation. So, we need to get in front of it and do a resolution. I plan to get together with LeChee and Bodaway, and possibly Kaibeto to get their support and say no. That's our drinking water they want to use for this company, so that's what I was told yesterday. So, Wednesday there is another meeting, I'm going to go to that City Council meeting to oppose their plan because we have to protect our ground water supplies. So just to let you know and depending on what's going to happen at that meeting. I think they said 5:00 but I will get the correct time for you.
2. The things that Tom Frankin was talking about, things that happen on social media. But I will talk it more at the Chapter Meeting. But my background I did Environmental Engineer work with compliance so for twenty-five (25) years. So, I look at details, look at regulations, I look at policies, I look at procedures, and I make sure that we follow those procedures and that's why I question when a special meeting was plan.
3. A special meeting was plan with CSC, according to Title 26 only the Chapter President can call a Special Meeting and only the Chapter President can cancel that meeting. So, I did not and that was my concern.
4. Tom Franklin says, Debbie Tsinigine signed the document. In Title 26, only the President can sign official documents on behalf of the chapter so, that was where I was questioning things. Because if anything goes wrong, we will ask "How did this happen." Guess who they're going to blame, me. So, I got to make sure we follow all procedures. So, that is and I will talk about more at the Chapter Meeting. You guys said work together, get together and plan together. So, I called a meeting after all the problems that happen, I called the meeting on Wednesday. I invited the CSC, the Chapter staff, Chapter Officials, Natalie Tsinnijinnie with Former Bennett Freeze and Laverne Tsosie with CLUPC. I wanted to do a round table to have everyone talk about their projects, so we can coordinate. Like people are saying, meeting is taking place behind the hills, we need to get it out in the open. We need to meet and talk about everything. I said, 1:00 o'clock Wednesday. We were the only ones there and put the agenda together. CSC was in her office, she did not come over. The staff did not come over and Debbie did not come. You guys are asking us to meet, I'm scheduling

- these meetings and I'm doing my best to meet. Nobody is showing so sometime you either get on board or you get left behind. So, we need to make sure that, it's true what you are saying because you voted for us and keep holding us accountable because you guys voted us in, so I just ask you continue to do that and look at the regulations, Title 26, and Five Management Systems. They all say, tell us how to do our duties.
5. ARPA Funds -I wanted to create a Housing Committee, that's the most, fair way I can think of and I would like to see a representation from the south side, west side, and north side. I would like to create a committee and have them decide. Looking at our survey and assessments, have them decide on a point system of who needs the home.
 6. So, I called the Chapter staff, they use to have a Housing Committee back when Wilford Lane was the CSC. I ask them to send me the Plan of Operation, they told me I have to fill out a form, a formal request for that procedure. So, I look up the regulation again and the policy. The policy says, all records are public information with the exception of secured records with like Date of Birth, Social Security number, CIB, income those are the ones you do a formal request for so, I end up explaining to them. Please re-read the policy and that is not the intent of the policy. The intent is what you can get without that formal request or what you cannot request. They do not understand so I had to write a letter to tell them there is a difference.
 7. We did that last week, we put our agenda together and that's where we suppose to. If CSC would have come to the meeting, all of that what Tom Franklin talked about, she would have gave us update with all of that. But we did not see her so, what Tom talked about, some of it is new to me. I'm glad he did his report, now I know and as long as you know it's going to happen and you can plan for it.
 8. We meet as a group and going to do a criterion. When we meet with Tom Franklin and Helena Nez-Begay, I follow up with FRF Director Lisa Jim what this is about in August or September time frame and I asked her what do I need to do. She said, you have nothing to do with that and your Council Delegate is to request the funds to transfer. I did my due diligence trying to take care of the money to transfer. I do have the email, the Delegate has to do the transfer. That's my update and I will talk more about it at the Chapter Meeting.
 9. Debra Benally -Wilfred Lane dismantle the Housing Committee, we only worked for six months and that he can work on it. It is a lot of work, it is out of hands and it's his job. All we can do is, do a resolution.
 10. Debora Saliego -That's my plan to do a resolution then we can start selecting members.
 11. Debra Benally -Even with a resolution he just stopped it right away.
 12. Debora Saliego -Only the community stop it the resolution. I think we are putting a lot of responsibility on her and still on her probation period. She would appreciate it, I'm sure.

NOTE: There was a lengthy discussing about ARPA, purchase of trailers, create Housing Committee, selection of applicants, about social media,

D. RECA -Radiation Exposure Education Grant of Tuba City;

1. Ember Sloan -Introduced herself in Navajo. She works for Radiation Exposure Education Program. We inform the public about Radiation Compensation Act (RECA) which was signed by President Trump recently and they made addition qualification to the application.
2. If you know anyone who meets the criteria for Downwinder, who participated in Manhattan Project, which was during World War II. You can see it on the flyer that was exposed, there are a lot information and it's kind of confusion.
3. Exposure Eligible: Affected area from January 21, 1951 to November 06, 1962 or for the entire period of June 30, 1962 to July 31, 1962. Also for the state of New Mexico: September 24, 1944 to November 06, 1962 or June 30, 1962 to July 03, 1962.
4. Workers have seen dust in the air from Nevada, came back down and onto the soil. We have a list of Eligible Compensable Diseases. If you have any of those diseases listed, we can help you to apply. Information of where you were exposure.
5. The entire states of Idaho, Nevada, New Mexico, and the whole county of Mohave were exposure. You can also see the map of different colors on the flyer.
6. Certified documentation is needed: Marriage license, Death certificate, personal records, and employment records.
7. For Downwinders, documents are not needed and our flyer needs updated. Because at the time when the were affected, they were only 5 or 7 years old at the time attending school and you were in that location.
8. These that were employed as Uranium Miner, Uranium Miller, Uranium Ore Transporter, Core Driller, and Mine Remediation Worker.
9. If you have any questions, contact Kimberlee Williams at (928)283-1802 or (928)283-2939 or website: Kimberlee.williams@tchealth.org.

E. Chapter Vice President, Kee Black;

1. I helped Valentina Joe, graded the road for her new trailer.
2. I also graded the road for Marcinda Shepard, she is also getting a new trailer.
3. I have been helping other families who needs their road fix or put dirt around their house.
4. Some of our elders are in need of help with hauling wood, some young families have cars and can not haul wood. Also, some really in need of fixing their roof, door, windows, etc.
5. Laura Howard -Need Septic Tank Cleaning and Home Renovation.
6. Louise Attakai -My sister needs a home.
7. Esther Attakai -I have applied years ago, I do need a home.

F. Chapter Grazing Official, Stanford Fowler -Absent

G. Community Land Use Planning Committee (CLUPC), Laverne Tsosie -Will do her report at Chapter Meeting.

- H. Former Bennett Freeze Area (FBFA), Natalie Tsinnijinnie -Absent
- I. Community Service Coordinator (CSC), Constance Lano -Absent

VIII. Announcements:

- A. Nov. 10 - CLUPC Meeting @ 12:00 PM
- B. Nov. 11 – Veteran’s Day (Office is CLOSED)
- C. Nov. 13 – District 1 Grazing Meeting @ 10:00 AM at Coppermine Chapter
- D. Nov. 16 – Regular Chapter Meeting @ 2:00 PM
- E. Nov. 18 – St. Mary’s Food Bank @ 12:30 PM
- F. Nov. 21 – Veterans Meeting @ 3:00 PM
- G. Nov. 25 – TCRHCC Mobile Clinic @ 9:00 AM-3:30 PM
- H. Nov. 27 & 28 -Thanksgiving Day (Office is CLOSED)

- IX. Adjournment:** Debora Saliego adjourn the meeting at 4:34 PM.